St Peter's Church PCC meeting

30 January 2018 7:00pm - 8:40pm

Minutes

Present:  Jo Bagley, Helen Ball, Pam Brush, Rachel Fell, Alan Garrow (Chair), Sue Heapy, Tim Hurren, Sian Lockwood, Sarah Martin, Eleanor McClea, Christine McManus, Sue Pearce, Patricia Stableford and Angus Turner.

Apologies: Barbara Agar, Hannah Beck, David Fisher, Jane Reeve and Judith Yeats.

1. Welcome and opening prayer

Alan welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with prayer and a Bible reading.

2. Apologies

Apologies were given on behalf of those absent and noted.

3. Good news

Alan outlined several items of good news, including in relation to food suppliers for Breakfast Club/food parcels, St Peter's Players, Alpha, Christmas services, newcomers, confirmation preparation and midweek services.

4. Acceptance of the minutes of November's meeting

The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 28 November were unanimously approved.

5. Matters arising

· Angus reported that no comments had been received on the Statement of Significance, therefore this would remain as drafted.

· Bridge builders sessions will not be held during Lent but Alan is attending a clergy course after Easter.

· The Church Guide should be added to the CTG's agenda for discussion.

6. Vision and Focus updates

6.1
Strand 5 - Prayer and worship

In light of Hannah's absence, Alan gave a brief update on this strand.  It was noted that 21 people are sent readings/outline for morning prayer, thus strengthening the prayer base and connecting people.  It is also hoped to have a Lord's Prayer moment during the day in Lent.

Alan also intends to issue questionnaires in relation to services, addressing for example the use of screens in the 9.30 service.

6.2
Strand 7 - Building

Angus gave an update on this strand.  Of the two major projects for this year, the lighting project has been substantially completed.  The south aisle floor project is progressing and our architect is producing tender documents for the work which will provide further clarity on pricing and methodology.

In terms of future projects, Angus noted that redecoration of the church is due to take place in the next 18 months, in accordance with relevant guidelines and to address areas of peeling paint in church.

In response to a question raised about moss on the church stonework, it was acknowledged that this required action, however in light of the potential cost and other ongoing projects, it was an issue to address next year.

6.2
Strand 9 - Communication

In relation to this strand, Alan outlined the work that had been done so far in relation to the foyer, the church's website and social media presence.

Following a complaint that the new noticeboard did not feature the Diocese of Leeds logo, the logo will be added and a retrospective faculty applied for.

The house style guide is now finished and copies are available from Carole.

The following actions were also proposed:

· An answerphone message outlining Sunday services times for use on weekends; and

· Sian and Rachel to meet with Carole to discuss privacy and data protection issues in relation to personal information/photos on the website and social media.

7. Finances

In David's absence, Alan drew attention to the Standing Committee minutes which outline the current position on finances.  A fuller financial picture will be available when the draft 2017 accounts are presented at the next meeting.

8. Tim Hurren

The PCC unanimously approved Tim's continuing ministry at St Peter's beyond the age of 70.

Alan noted that Tim is on sabbatical after Easter (between May and July) and will be working on a project to look at ways of deploying retired and house for duty clergy more effectively.  Thereafter, Tim's retirement date is set for 16 September.  Chris Clayton will join us at the beginning of July.

9. Messiah

The choir, supported by other musicians, is to stage a performance of Handel's Messiah on Wednesday of Holy Week.  The cost of the professional musicians involved will be £2,200 and there will also be some staging costs to add to this.  A donation of £500 has already been made.

After a discussion about the intended purpose of the production, that is, whether it is intended as part of Holy Week worship or as a concert, the PCC were content to treat the performance as a concert and therefore to charge for tickets (noting that £11 per ticket is the proposed price).

10. Vision 2030

After a short discussion of the Vision 2030 consultation document, it was agreed to task the Standing Committee with providing a focused structure for discussions on the document and to address this at the next meeting.

11. Sub group minutes and deanery synod report

Minutes of the Standing Committee (x2), Fabric Committee and the Deanery Synod finance report were tabled and accepted.

In relation to the heating system and known issues with temperature control, Angus noted that it is proposed to engage Robinsons to provide annual maintenance of the system.  It is therefore hoped that they will be able to identify and resolve these issues.

12. PCC meetings in September and October

Alan noted that the proposed dates for September and October's meetings clashed with performances and rehearsals for the forthcoming St Peter's Players production.  It was proposed to move the September and October meetings to earlier dates and the Standing Committee were tasked with selecting appropriate dates.

13. AOB

There were no further items of AOB, noting that items in relation to the stonework moss and heating system had been addressed under other matters on the agenda.

14. Review of meeting

There was a brief review of the meeting.

The meeting concluded with prayers at 8.40pm.
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